STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURR

SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES JULY 21, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Steve Goldsmith. Ron Profaizer was absent.

The Town of Surry received the credit card bill from TD Bank. Address needs to be corrected to 1 Village Rd, Surry, NH 03431. Jay Croteau will contact.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes for July 14, 2025.

Notification of missing Timber Report from state for Tim Bienvenu 24-437-05. Jay Croteau resent the timber report to Amalia Rubner Municipal and Property division.

Intent to Cut for Brantley Palmer 25- 437- 05 lot 5B - 71-S. The application was incomplete . No breakdown of description of timber. Sent to state as is.

The Town of Surry received ck # 53508 in the amount of \$25.00 from Freedom Forever LLC for a solar permit # 1705 for Jeremy Ward 24 Mason Drive.

Structural Engineer signed off for Freedom North returned by mail.

The Town of Surry received a letter from the County pertaining to an old police case. Filed in Police file.

DES closed the investigative case for 248 Rt 12 A citing no violations MAP 53. Copy was placed in Conservation file.

Driveway permit received from DOT DRT 002903 for repaving the landfill road Rt 12.

Laryssa Hiller appointed to Planning Board for 2 years filling the position open at town meeting 2025.

Cheryl Jarvis submitted a request for \$100 reimbursement for recycling hazardous waste at the City of Keene landfill. Surry was not on the current list. Jill Lane will research the issue.

Beth Doyle from MHS replied to the abandoned dog complaint investigated by Granite State Dog Recovery. No action to be taken.

Wilcox Tree Service letter of solicitation for services.

Notification of pricker bushes near John Ball grave and flowers mowed on Dutton's grave. Durwin Clark will be notified.

Steve Goldsmith suggested Durwin Clark move the cemetery gate to the garage for now.

Steve Goldsmith noted none of the ditches had brush removed or cleaned.

Steve Goldsmith asked L & G Propane for a quote to install air conditioning using the current unit. L & G discovered a leaking valve during the inspection and will return to replace the valve. Steve Goldsmith stated there would be no need to contact an electrician for the ac installation.

Wayne Brown contacted Steve Goldsmith about cutting the dead trees in the buffer zone areas. Steve Goldmith stated he did not see a need for a timber permit.

Steve Goldsmith plans to pressure hose the fire escape on the town hall prior to painting.

Melissa Crotto Young contacted the office regarding the presentation of the Post Road Cane to the oldest residing resident of Surry. Current budget for Old Home Day on August 15, 2025 is \$500.00.

Jason Contrady from emergency management and the Fire Department has requested a credit card for purchase for the departments. The Fire Department is looking to replace the AED batteries and electro pads. Discussion of using purchase orders for these types of items. Jay Croteau will research.

Jay Croteau will respond to DOT by email for map updates of Legislative Class road question. Both Village Road and Surry Dam Road are Class V roads.

SB HB 577 expansion of existing statutes for ADU's effective 7/1/2025.

Jay Croteau and Durwin Clark established account for Clearing House.

Budget Committee meeting presented no red flags for the halfway point of the year.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.

Submitted J. Lane